From: Trevor Parry
Sent: 20 March 2013 11:53
To: Planning
Subject: Application Number 13/00321/OUT

Dear Sir,

Application Number 13/00321/OUT

Gallagher Estates

Land south of Salt Way

Thank you for your letter of the 7th March 2013.

I wish to object to the above proposal.

Earlier this year I visited an exhibition of the above proposals held in Castle Quay shopping centre, Banbury .At that time I made my objections known to representatives of the applicant. My objection was on the grounds that Salt Way formed the natural boundary to the town and as such should not be breached. I also stated that there was no evidence of habitation in previous years on the proposed development site. I was then told that there was evidence of Neolithic occupation and that this was good grounds for establishing prior use. This is, of course, totally missing the point as Salt Way was not established until thousands of years later.

There is of course prior evidence to support the Council's view that Salt Way should not be breached. I have in my possession a map produced in 1831 by Robert  K Dawson Lieut. R E. setting out the proposed boundaries of the Borough of Banbury which included land to the south of Salt Way stretching down to Sor Brook. These proposals were rejected.

When I attended the exhibition I was asked to fill in a questionnaire  which I did. The questions asked were of a general nature and did not relate specifically to the application site. I therefore wrote on the bottom of the questionnaire a note of my objections. I trust that these comments will be made available to you.

Yours faithfully

Trevor E Parry

Boundary House.

1 Sycamore Drive,

Banbury,

OX16 9HF

